                     Annual General Meeting 2010-2011 – Held on June 26, 2011
                                                      Secretary’s Report

Dear  fellow members

I welcome you to the second AGM of the  Executive Committee which took over in the   year 2009. The last year has been one of the difficult one for the committee which manifested in three things. Firstly we lost our President Sri NP Srivastava and a few other members namely Sri VK Chaube ,Sri Kamlesh Kumar & Dr SK Agarwal. NP Saheb & Chaube Saheb were  veterans at running the association. Their passing away  has created a vacuum which would be difficult to fill. Secondly during the year daily bridge has almost stopped though the club premises is open every day. It is not possible for me to come everyday to the club but members who were regular have also stopped coming as there are never even 4 members for one table of rubber bridge. We need to find a solution to this and this should be the duty of new committee which is going to be elected for term 2011-2013. Thirdly last year was the first time no team from Lucknow took part in the UP State Championship. As the cost of participation increasing the Executive Committee decided to subsidise the expenses of two teams from LBA for UP State Championship. To determine two teams a trial would take place. The first team would get Rs 4000 and second team would get Rs 2000. The only criterion is that they should participate in the UP State Championship. 

I’m happy to announce that attendance at our regular Tuesday/ Friday pairs has increased. We have made the Tuesday/ Friday pairs a world class affair by introducing Bridgemates 8 of which and a server were purchased at cost of Rs 62000/-. A netbook to run the Bridgemate and scoring sofatware was also purchased at a cost of Rs 13990/-. We did manage to implement the computer dealt deals on last Tuesday/ Friday of the month for majority months. The attendance of the duplicate teams which is held once a month has also been good and the Committee on suggestion of Cdr Srivastava has decided to hold the event twice a month.
Other than our regular pair contests  two annual events -DN Rastogi Memorial bridge tournament sponsored by Sri BN Rastogi  at Lucknow Club and BP Halwasiya Memorial bridge tournament sponsored by Sri Sudhir Halwasiya at MB Club- take place under auspices of LBA. DN Rastogi memorial tournament for 2011 has been delayed but BP Halwasiya memorial took place in July 2010 & March 2011. Geological Survey of India  also held its own tournament at Lucknow. We also organized WBF’s Worldwide Simultaneous Pairs at Lucknow. BN Srivastava memorial tournament also took place at Club Orkide, Gomti Nagar, Lucknow. We have also held UP State Selection Trials for 2011 Inter State Championship at Lucknow for the benefit of  our Lucknow players though we have to spend a small sum from our own pocket. 
Though full teams from Lucknow had hardly took part in out of Lucknow tournaments., Lucknow players continued to shine. The foremost being Sri TP Khare whose team won a very creditable GM Modi Memorial tournament at Nainital. TP Khare, JP Mathur & RK Aneja were part of the team which qualified for super league in prize money tournament at Ludhiana. I was part of a team which finished third in Ruia Silver at Winter Nationals in Kolkata. Myself, RP Narain, GN Mehrotra, BN Rastogi & AK Sinha won the GSI Duplicate event where JS Kaul, Mukul Gupta, SA Abbasi, SK Richhariya & Cdr RP Srivastava finished runners up. JS Kaul won the GSI pairs event where BN Rastogi & AK Sinha were second and SH Zaheer & CP Gupta were third. JS Kaul was part of a team which finished runners up at UP State Championship where BN Rastogi’s team finished first. BN Rastogi’s team also won BAM Trophy at UP State. BN Rastogi & AK Sinha also won Hindalco Pairs where NC Bhattacharya & RA Siddiqui finished fourth.
The financial health of the association is stable. We have good amount of fixed deposits to bank on.  For 2010-2011 as decided in the last AGM we are using interest from the one of the bigger Fixed Deposit to make up the shortfall of about Rs 15000/-. Rs 10 hike of the entry fee has also helped in meeting expenses.
As I said last year also we would like to induct newer younger  members to bridge and also find a way of having smoother transition of rubber bridge players to competitive bridge. This year a few youngsters from IIM Lucknow did come to take part in our pairs event. They came to know our pairs event from my website (http://shantanurastogi.co.in ) on Lucknow bridge. Other than that no concrete effort was made to get youngsters to bridge table. 
Last but not least I would like to thank Late Sri NP Srivastava, our President, for his guidance and Sri Kamal Agarwal, Sri JS Kaul & Sri Vimal (who has been trained to set deals also) for their help in carrying out various activities. I am also thankful to all the members for their cooperation and support in running our activities.
Thanking you

Shantanu Rastogi
